October 25, 2017



Humboldt County Public Health/Humboldt County Planning Department 529 | Street Eureka, Calif. 95501

Dear Health Department,

We would like to express our opinion on the Marijuana Business's in town. Along with this we would like to draw your attention to some of the things we as community members have to deal with on a daily basis when the County blesses everyone applying for a permit with approval.

It is in my opinion the approval of such a business's within the City Limits and in a residential area should not be permitted we should have a business that benefits all persons, not just those that like to smoke Marijuana.

- 1. We own property within the down town area, on a daily basis we have to ask the trimmers to leave 2 to 3 times a day.
- 2. There are anywhere from 75-100 anywhere they can put themselves, they set up tents on your property, they use your property for their bathroom, we are tired of cleaning up human feces all in the name of Marijuana and trimmers.
- **3.** They have no respect for personal property, we have had them set up stoves and start cooking, they are like a slime or ants creep in any place regardless of where and who owns it.
- **4.** The other concern is when the trimmers hit town, they hang out all over mainly in the middle of town, smoke where ever,. They use anyone and everyone's property for a bathroom. They leave trash wherever they have camped the night before. They go onto private property pick their fruit, set up tents, set up stoves to prepare meals. Why does one have to continually remove them from their private property? They seem to have no respect at all, if driving down the road they have stepped out right in front of people.
- 5. They have no issue not using the crosswalks. With 50 to 100 persons using our private property in the middle of town as their own bathrooms, it is only a matter of time before we have a health issue or breakout of a disease.

- **6.** It is our responsibility to our Lessors and to ourselves to present this to the Humboldt Planning Commission and Health Department.
- 7. You are persons that have homes outside Willow Creek have no idea what we deal with, as the Health Department and Planning Commission, you have unleashed a Monster by approving permits for Marijuana, before doing so again I would think you would make sure the growers have adequate housing for their trimmers, if it were not for their product we would not have the problem in town.
- 8. I was in Eureka today for a medical appointment, the Dr. said we drove through Willow Creek last week and I was appalled at the vagrants/transients in Willow Creek, I mentioned to my husband what is going on, he replied it is the season. She mentioned the smell, undesirable people, that is the reputation we seem to be getting. She also mentioned they loved to come here with the baseball team, they are not sure they will let their son play here anymore due to the Marijuana.
- 9. We are prisoners in our own homes, the smell is so bad you cannot open the windows. We have always cherished our fresh mountain air, that is gone now. Also early morning stench from what I am guessing is burning their trimmings at night is horrible.
- **10.** Last night we were going to Gonzles for dinner, a trimmer ran to the side of the building undid his pants went to the bathroom, you take 50- to 100 doing that on a daily basis 4 to 5 times a day for 2 or 3 months you are asking for a break out on a major scale.

Thank you Nancy Brown P.O. Box 406 Willow Creek, Cal. 95573

Cc: WCCSD

Humboldt County Planning